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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Wednesday, November 2nd, 2011.

Executive in Attendance:  Ginger Alexander, Sharla Pearce and Cheryl Ross

Staff in Attendance:  Pat Lang

Members in Attendance:  Kelly MacLennan, Tyson Mowat, Brenda Mowat, Brittany Mycock, Jolene Arberry, Christine Whitford, Tania Hess, and Gail O’Neil

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm.

The minutes were reviewed by members prior to the meeting and were approved by Sharla and Kelly.

Treasurer’s Report:

The fall fundraiser was a great success.  Total sales were up over last year’s fall fundraiser by nearly eleven thousand dollars.  At this time, our profit has not been determined.

To date our monthly canteen days have brought in the following:  smoothie day - two hundred and fifty dollars and spaghetti day - three hundred and thirty dollars.
Principal’s Report:
Playground Behaviour – Parents are asked to remind children to keep their hands and feet to themselves.  As well, students are encouraged to report to a duty or Teacher when something goes wrong.

Remembrance Day assembly is on Thursday, November 10th at 11am.  Parents are welcome.
The Halloween parade and dance went well.  Primary classrooms were overwhelmed with goodies, treats and snacks.  Parents are asked to keep this in mind for future classroom parties.

By now, Teachers should have had some form of correspondence with Parents to inform of student’s progress.  Parents are welcome to contact their child’s Teacher to set up an appointment.

Please check out the lost and found items hanging in the hallway.

Winter weather is here.  Please make sure your child is dressed to play outside and be warm.

Mr. Lang, Mrs. Barber and Mr. Burridge are busy coaching volleyball.  

There are two upcoming cultural events.  November 24th at 9:30am, Human Statues.  December 6th at 9am, Axe Copoeria.

Paul Hann will be visiting from November 28th – December 1st and then again from December 12th – 16th.  Concerts will be on the 15th and 16th with grades performing and performance time to be announced. 

The annual Parent Conference is April 21st 2012.  This year’s presenters are Charlotte Diamond (The Importance of Play), Larry Espe (Learning in the 21st Century), Dr. Joanne Crandell (Self-Regulation) and Paula Schmidt (Parents as Advocates).  Registration will begin in the New Year.
Mr. Burridge would like parents to take notice of the Primary playground at recess and consider whether there is adequate equipment for the number of Primary students.  With full day Kindergarten and increasing student population there may be more need for play options.  As well, he suggested that if the PAC has any extra money it could go towards the transportation cost for school sports teams and extracurricular activities.
Old Business:
Ginger has nominated Gail O’Neil to be our D-PAC Representative.  This was moved by Ginger and seconded by Brittany.

The school website averages forty hits weekly.

Posters for Advertising the upcoming skate night and Paul Hann events are needed.  Cheryl will ask Lori Bennett if she is interested in making some.

Classes of the month on the PAC bulletin board are to be chosen at the beginning of the month at assembly.

Brittany has the “Extra Eyes” program running.  More volunteers are needed.  For confidentiality reasons she is hand delivering schedules to the children of parents who have volunteered.
Cookbook committee has decided to extend the recipe collection.  A good number of recipes have been collected but would like to try for a few more.  Artwork has been collected and they will narrow down the designs for the next PAC meeting so a decision can be made on the covers.

New Business:

A new pre-order form for the next three canteen days will be sent home in late November.  December lunch will be ham, raw veggies and a bun ($4).  January will be fruit smoothie ($2). February will be pizza ($2).  Order form must include a request for exact change.
Spaghetti day went over well.  The students enjoyed the meal.  If the meal is offered again we will need more volunteers.

Pat will talk to Dave about the Leadership students heading up Alwin Holland’s annual food drive.

It was suggested to create an interactive newsletter.  This might encourage families to read the letter together, do the puzzle or search for the “clue”.  This idea could also be used to incorporate the school website and encourage its use.
Dave’s suggestion to look into the Primary playground issue has been tabled until January.  At that time the Pac will decide how to proceed.

There is approximately one thousand dollars leftover from last year’s gaming grant.  It was decided to put that money towards the transportation bill of our sports teams.  This was moved by Sharla and seconded by Kelly.  All in Favour.
PAC float is located on the safe in the office.  When money is being collected by the PAC it has been suggested that one classroom representative stay behind to make change if needed and return it to the student. 

D-PAC Report:

The new executive is as follows:  Ginger Alexander (President), Teresa Brown (Vice President), Gail O’Neil (Treasurer), Madeline Lehman (Secretary), eight members at large.  There were fourteen out of nineteen schools represented at this meeting.
The meeting was adjourned.

Next PAC meeting is Friday, December 9th at 9 am.

Dates to Remember:

November 24th


Cultural Event @9:30am

November 24th


PAC canteen day (Hot Dog)

November 25th


AH Family Skate 5-6pm at the Pomeroy Oval

November 28th-December1st
Paul Hann

December 6th


Cultural Event @ 9am

December 9th


PAC Meeting@9am

December 12th-16th

Paul Hann

